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St. Paul Lutheran Church is a Firelands Lutheran congregation Active in Mission 

 SECRETARY OFFICE HOURS 
MondayðFriday 
8:30 AMð1:00 PM 

419-625-6800  phone 

 

ñChrist -Centered, Gospel - Based Church Equipping You For SERVICE .ò 

T he Sword 

Our Mission:  Proclaim Godôs love through word and sacrament, committed to a life of  

    witness, fellowship, and service, uniting people to His will. 

   Our Vision:  As a church, we will make a positive difference in our community. 

FLAMe 



 

DEADLINES TO  

REMEMBER: 
Please have information to the church office at the   

appropriate times for  

 timely publication. 

 

Weekly Bulletin:  

Thursday, 10:00 AM 

Newsletter:  

Monday after the  

Congregation Council meeting by 12:00 PM 

(February SWORD, January 16th) 

USHERS 8:00 
January 1(10:00)  Vicki Gerold and Millie McCready 

January 8 Vicki Gerold and Millie McCready 

January 15 Vicki Gerold and Millie McCready 

January 22 Vicki Gerold and Millie McCready 

January 29 Vicki Gerold and Millie McCready 

Jesusô Disciple in Mission & Ministry YOU! 
Interim Pastor    Rev. Merlin Jacobs 
Music Director & Organist    Charles Scroggy 
Choir Director     Marianne Webb  
Pianist     Jenny Weichel 
Church Secretary    Elaine Conley 
Family/Youth Coordinator    Jennifer Parkison 
Custodian    Debbie Moltz 
Grounds Keeper     Frank J. Ball   
Ministry Coordinator   Jim Stauffer 

OUR STAFF  

GREETERS 8:00 
January 8 Joyce and Dennis Marquart 

January 15 Sharon Dresser 

January 22 Jeannette Sampsell 

January 29 Vicki and Ron Gerold 

Our 2015-2015 Church Council  Leaders and Committee 

 chairpersons are: 

 

Rev. Merlin Jacobs ð Interim Pastor  

Larry RiedyðPresident 

Brent GardnerðVice President 

Cindy BallðTreasurer 

Craig HechtðSecretary 

Tina Walton 

David Ridenour 

Nancy Glass 

Ron Abbott 

Judy Pflieger 

Linda Ewers 

Pat Hartley 

Karen Steiert 

MISSION TEAMS are scheduled to meet at 6:30 pm on 

Tuesday, January 3rd. 

CHURCH COUNCIL will be meeting Tuesday, January 

10th at 6:30 pm.  

Worship and Music  

SATURDAY 6:00 pm Worship Assistant (acolyte, usher, communion assistant) is  Dave Ridenour. 

READERS 8:00 
January 1 Brent Gardner 

January 8 Millie McCready 

January 15 Vicki Gerold 

January 22 Will Cummings 

January 29 Tina Walton 

READERS 6:00  
January 7 Karen Steiert 

January 14 Joan Shank 

January 21 Diana Rhonehouse 

January 28 Arlene Wahl 

 January Lectionary  
January 1 Name of Jesus Sunday 
Parament Color: White 

First Reading: Numbers 6:22-27 or Isaiah 63:7-9 

Psalm 8 or Psalm 148 

Second Reading: Galatians 4:4-7, Philippians 2:5-11 

    or Hebrews 2:10-18 

Gospel: Luke 2:15-21 or Matthew 2:13-23 

January 6   Epiphany of Our Lord 
Parament Color: White 

First Reading: Isaiah 60:1-6 

Psalm 72:1-7, 10-14 

Second Reading: Ephesians 3: 1-12 

Gospel: Matthew 2:1-12 

January 8   Baptism of Our Lord 
Parament Color: White 

First Reading: Isaiah 42:1-9 

Psalm 29 

Second Reading: Acts 10:34-43 

Gospel: Matthew 3:13-17 

January 15  Second Sunday after Epiphany 
Parament Color: Green 

First Reading: Isaiah 49:1-7 

Psalm 40:1-11 

Second Reading: 1 Corinthians 1:1-9 

Gospel: John 1:29-42 

January 22    Third Sunday after Epiphany 
Parament Color: Green 

First Reading: Isaiah 9:1-4 

Psalm 27:1,4-9 

Second Reading: 1 Corinthians 1:10-18 

Gospel: Matthew 4:12-23 

January 29    Fourth Sunday after Epiphany  

Parament Color: Green 

First Reading: Micah 6:1-8 

Psalm 15 

Second Reading:1 Corinthians 1:18-31 

Gospel: Matthew 5: 38-48 

ACOLYTES  
January 1  Logan Lawson 

January 8 Keegan Schoen 

January 15 Catelynn and Nelson Collins 

January 22 Tanner Parkison 

January 29 Max Hecht 

VAN DRIVERS 
January 7 Mel Arndt 

January 14 Barry Glass 

January 21 Bud Schenk 

January 27 Ken Nagel 

St. Paul has four teams that tend to the ministry that Christ has called us to. 

 

The teams and their respective responsibilities include: 

 

Nurture Team   Resource Team   Ministry Team   Outreach Team 

Worship & Music  Finance    Life and Growth   Evangelism, FLAMe, 

Christian Education  Stewardship   Fellowship Groups  Welcome Table, 

Youth & Family   Building and Grounds  Visitation   Care and Share, 

            Synod, ELCA, etc. 

 

Short Term Teams may be set up by Council in response to specific requests or needs. 

 

Church Activities 

 

Prayer Chain  Linda Skillman (419) 625-6292 

St. Paul Choir  Marianne Webb  

Joyful Noise Choir Pat Hartley  

Stitch n Rip Sharon Dresser (419) 433-0843 

Welcome Table  David & Deanna Ridenour (419) 626-4600  

Dartball  Tom Willer (419) 308-0197 

Women of the ELCA  Vicki Gerold (419) 627-9748 

Call Committee 

 

Jim Stauffer 

Jennifer Parkison 

Brent Gardner 

Judy Pflieger 

John Bossart 

Jenny Weichel 



 

Please be mindful of our homebound members with prayers, visits or cards! 

Elizabeth (Betty) Streng 

P.O. Box 763   

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Viola Shockney  

4312 White Tail Ln. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Martha Roesch  

3709 Campbell St. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Howard Barnum 

604 Bennett Ave. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Donna Russell 

507 E. Madison St. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Frances Hartley 

3310 S. Hayes Ave. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Peg Schwanger 

726 Perry St. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

Harold Smith 

408 Pennsylvania Ave. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Lois Hummel 

Lutheran Memorial Home 

Room 209 

795 Bardshar Road  

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Peg Marquart 

Parkvue 

3800 Boardwalk Blvd. #126 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Janis Skaggs 

4925 Lisbon Circle 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Evelyn Behrendsen 

4901 Providence Dr. #136 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Eleanor Miller 

3800 Boardwalk #203 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Ruthann Jones 

1524 Brown St. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Melvin Heiberger 

3015 N. Bayview Ln. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Don and Pat Binting 

4416 Columbus Ave. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Don and Helen Smith 

119 Stonyridge Dr. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

 

Ed Rosino 

Commons of Providence 

Assisted Living #209 

5000 Providence Dr. 

Sandusky, OH 44870 

A MEETING OF THE ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CONGREGATION has been set for 
Sunday February 12 at 9 AM. 
 
The agenda will include adopting the 2017 Operating Budget, vote to approve 
the sanctuary modifications, approve By Laws to St. Paul Constitution, vote to 
approve a Youth Ministry Coordinator Job Description with Zion and St. John 
Lutheran Churches 



 

Women of the Church  

We will be having Naomi/Ruth Bible study on Thursday, January 5th at 10:00 am in 

the Fellowship Hall kitchen.  Lunch follows the study.  All ladies are welcome. 

Wine, Women, and Word will meet on Monday, January 16th.  We will be       

continuing our study on the book of Daniel. 

TIRED AND RETIRED 

ñTired and Retiredò will meet Thursday, January 12th, at 11:30 am.  Linda Stauffer will be our 
speaker for the day.  Itôs a potluck, so bring a dish to share and come enjoy the fellowship.  We     
always have a great time.  Hope to see you there. 

Beginning in the new year, you are invited to attend a Bible study on the book of Daniel.  The  Bible 
study will  be held in the Fellowship Hall at 2:00 pm every Sunday for twelve weeks starting on      
January 8, 2017 and ending on March 26, 2016.  Study books will be provided (one per family unit).  
Sessions will last an hour and will be led by Linda Stauffer, assisted by Will Cummings.  The study 
of Daniel deals with life as he faced the kind of pressure and temptations Christians encounter today, 
and it explores the thrilling prophecies from the time of Daniel through the second coming of Christ.  
Everyone is welcome. 

BIBLE STUDY 

MEET TO EAT 

Meet to Eat will be at Perkins Pancake House in Sandusky.  They will meet at 5:00 pm on January 

27.  See you there. 

Genacross Lutheran Services will be hosting a Valentines Day themed Waffles and Bingo gathering 

on February 14 in their Multipurpose Room at 10:00 am.  Come join in for delicious Waffles,  

exciting Bingo, and the opportunity to tour the building! 

Lynn Meyers   1/1 

Peggy Grohe  1/4 

Logan Delgado 1/4 

Barry Glass  1/5 

Patricia Gresh  1/5 

Danette Piper  1/5 

Martha Roesch 1/5 

Marian Heiberger 1/6 

Robert Yantz  1/7 

Julie Meadows 1/7 

Michael Wallen 1/8 

Donald Paule  1/9 

Michael Puckrin 1/9 

Linda Kalsbeek 1/10 

John Steiert  1/10 

Mike Bauman   1/11 

Abigail Emrath  1/11 

Lynda McCutcheon 1/11 

Jillian Meadows 1/13 

 

Lynda Roshong  1/14 

Ralph Roshong 1/14 

Trudy Miller  1/15 

Lois Camp  1/17 

Walter Bauman 1/18 

Richard Ninke  1/18 

Jarrod Ward  1/20 

Jane Parker  1/21 

Julia Johnson  1/22 

Shaun Blevins  1/23 

Barbara Gast  1/23 

Mark Martinez 1/23 

Rebecca Trout  1/23 

James Fischer  1/25 

Shane Zelm  1/25 

Victoria Garner 1/26 

Vernon Wightman 1/26 

Gerald Koelsch 1/26 

Alex Brennan  1/31 

JoAnne Thom  1/31 



 

WELCOME TABLE 

November 20 

 

Cold, Snow Flurries and Full of LOVE 

 

Chicken and biscuits, green beans, cupcakes and beverage 

232 served 

 

Saturday set-up 

C: Dave 

Rich and Helen Lyons 

Linda Skillman 

 

Sunday Meal 

C: Dave Ridenour 

C: Cindy Ball 

C: Tina Walton-assisted with meal delivery 

St. Paul Bakers-cupcakes all decorated with fall  

colors\Thanksgiving-beautiful and delicious 

MaKenzie Clark 

MaKayla Clark 

Rich and Helen Lyons 

Logan Lawson 

Deanna Ridenour 

Sharon Dresser-meal delivery 

Merle Arndt-meal delivery 

PT Barnum 

Kui Sanders 

Holly Finkenbine 

Greg Finkenbine 

Walt Bauman 

Arlene Wahl 

Linda Skillman-cupcake coordinator 

Shayri Lawson 

Zach 

Jeanne Cramer 

Madi Lawson 

Joan Strouse 

 

Thank you to All who were able to LEND-A-HAND 

 to help St. Paul Lutheran Church carry out the  

MISSION of serving a COMMUNITY MEAL.   

You have put SMILES on many faces.   

We are Thankful for everyone of you.   

GOD BLESS YOU. 

REFLECTIONS  REFLECTIONS  

WELCOME TABLE 

December 18 

 

COLD, ICEY, SNOW covered ground winter officially begins 12/21 but it  

sure looked like WINTER! 

 

Ham, scalloped potatoes, creamed corn, bread and 

butter, beverage and Christmas Cookies 

233 meals served 

 

Saturday, December 17 set-up 

Rich and Helen Lyons 

Dave and Deanna Ridenour 

Sunday, December 18 

St. Paul Bakers-Christmas cookies were beautifully decorated and tasty!  

Linda Skillman-coordinator Christmas Cookies 

C: Dave Ridenour 

C: Cindy Ball 

C: Linda Ewers 

C: Craig Hecht 

Deanna Ridenour 

Rod 

Kui Sanders 

MaKenzie Clark 

Samantha G. 

Sheppard G. 

Joan Strouse-Mrs. Coffee 

Will Cummings 

Holly Finkenbine 

Greg Finkenbine 

Jeanne Cramer 

MaKayla Clark 

Pastor Jacobs 

Lisa Hecht 

Max Hecht 

Merle Arndt-meal delivery 

Shayri Lawson 

Logan Lawson 

Madi Lawson 

 

A very cold week-end.  A very busy week-end with many celebrating their Christmas 

with family.  St. Paul members stepped up to the plate and met the CHALLENGE!  

Thank you to all who were able to LEND-A-HAND.  Not only did you put SMILES on 

many faces but because of you we were able to carry out the MISSION of serving the 

COMMUNITY MEAL!  You are a very SPECIAL group who give of your time and 

talents for GODôS WORK with OUR HANDS!  GOD BLESS YOU.   

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 

Looking forward to 2017 



 

YOUTH NEWS 
FROM THE PASTOR  

IŀǇǇȅ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ 

 

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŦŀƛǘƘΦ 

 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ ōȅ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƭŜǎǎ ŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜ ƻƴ aŀǊǝƴ [ǳǘƘŜǊ YƛƴƎ Řŀȅ 
ōȅ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǝƴƎ ǎƻŎƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΦ {ƻŎƪǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻƴŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ 
ƛǘŜƳ ōȅ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƘƻƳŜƭŜǎǎ ƻǊ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΦ {ƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ŀ ǇŀƛǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ     
ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǝƳŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ ²9 ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ 
рл ǇŀƛǊǎ ƻŦ ǎƻŎƪǎΗ 

 

!ƊŜǊ ǿŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎƻŎƪǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǘǊŀǾŜƭ Ŝŀǎǘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ Ŧǳƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǎƻŎƪǎ ŀǘ 
{ƪȅ ½ƻƴŜΦ  LƴŦƻ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦ{ƪȅ½ƻƴŜΦŎƻƳ Φ 

 

¢ƘŜ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ aŜƴǘƻǊ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ ŀƴ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ǝƳŜΦ мнΥлл-мΥол ŀǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀǘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘŀōƭŜΦ 

 

!ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŀƭƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ ƻǊ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŀǘ ƘŜŀǊǘΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ         
ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎ L ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎƭŀŘ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘΗ 

One year from now we will be looking back on the year 2017. The year in review will include   

significant accomplishments and change in every aspect of our lives. Some of it we will welcome 

and other parts not so much. 

As people of faith in our Lord Jesus Christ, there is good news for 2017. God keeps promises and 

Jesus Christ is Lord. That is a given and our hope which cannot be taken from us. Together as St. 

Paul Lutheran Church and as part of the larger church of the ELCA and Christians around the 

world it is necessary that we engage in worship and prayer to keep hope alive and keep engaged 

with what God is up to. 

Bishop Daniel Beaudoin has completed five months as Bishop of the Northwestern Ohio Synod. 

In his fall visits with congregational leaders and pastors, Bishop Beaudoin listed priorities for 

our life together as the Northwestern Ohio Synod. 

 

1. Give attention to mission and vision through Bible study, prayer and conversation. 

2. Have a clear strategy for pursuing the vision. 

3. Participate in Christian Education as lifelong learning is essential to being Christian. 

4. Be intentional about leadership development. 

5. Expand the use of technology. 

6. Teamwork is essential. 

7. Pursue preventative health measures (emotional, physical and spiritual) to reduce incidence 

of foolish behavior. 

8. The church today has to deal with adversity and adapt. 

 

 

Bishop Beaudoin announced that 2017 will be a year of emphasis on Grace and studying Paulôs 

letter to the Ephesians. A suggested reading list is being developed for the emphasis. 

 

Join me in praying this prayer as we move into 2017. 

 

Eternal Father, you have placed us in a world of space and time, and through the events of our 

lives you bless us with your love. Grant that in this new year we may know your presence, see 

your love at work, and live in the light of the event which gives us joy forever ï the coming of 

your Son, Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen (LBW page 41) 

 

Embracing the future with Christ, 

Pastor Merlin Jacobs 

Interim Pastor 

 

A PRAYER SERVICE to mark the commitments of Lutherans and Roman Catholics to 

healing the Body of Christ will take place on Sunday January 22 at 2 p.m. The service will take 

place at Zion Lutheran Church in Sandusky. 

The world knows more about the Christian Churches divisions than our common faith. The 

world needs to see Christians coming together and here is an opportunity. We come together 

knowing that when we do the Holy Spirit works among us and builds up his Church for the 

sake of the world. 

IN CASE OF HAZARDOUS WEATHER:  If Erie County designates a 

level 2 or 3 emergency, or if Sandusky City Schools cancel school or evening 

activities during the week then church activities or meetings are canceled.  

Saturday or Sunday Worship will only be canceled with a level 3 Erie County 

Emergency. If in doubt, call the Church Office!  

http://www.skyzone.com/


 

A RECIPE FROM THE LYONS FAMILY 

Lutheran Ministries of Mercy in Williston, Ohio has announced the retirement of it Executive 

Director and CEO, Pastor Don Wukotich effective May 1, 2017. Pastor Don is a native of Salem, 

Ohio. He served as Pastor of Grace Lutheran Church in Hartville, Oh for five years before serving in 

specialized ministry with   Lutheran Social Service organizations in Michigan and Ohio. Since 1986 

he has served as Executive Director of Lutheran Home of Mercy in Williston which joined with two 

other Lutheran    agencies to form Lutheran  Ministries of Mercy in 2012. Pastor Donôs compassion 

and devotion is well known by all who have had the opportunity to work and serve with him. 

Thank you to Bud Schenk and Jim Yantz who got the hams for the Christmas Baskets.  Thank 

you to everyone who bought food, put together the baskets and helped deliver them.  Thanks to 

all of your help we were able to do 20 baskets.   

Thomas & Diane Hoover 1/22 

Robert & Kathleen Eden  1/25 


